York & District Table Tennis Association
Agenda for York Closed Draw and Management Committee Meeting
7:30pm on Friday 25/01/2019 at York Railway Institute
1. Apologies.
2. York Closed 2019 draw.

3. Minutes of November Management Committee meeting and matters arising.
4. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport.
5. Awards Evening 2019.
6. Officers’ reports.
7. Any other business.
8. Next meetings.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association
Minutes of Management Committee Meeting 
15th November 2018 at York RI

Present: David Atkinson (Minutes), Mike Belton, Richard Crowther, Dave Norville, Dave Smith,

Tim Smith (Chair).
1. Apologies for absence

Anne Barnard, Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, Dave Quinlan, Peter Thompson.
2. Minutes of September General and Management Committee meetings and matters arising
September Management Meeting: Read and Approved.
September General Meeting: These can only be approved by another GM (June 2019).
All outstanding fines have been paid (Shiyi Ling’s fine for not being represented at the September General Meeting paid by Dave Smith at this meeting).
3. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport

Dave Smith outlined his proposals for a team competition in the New Year for those not playing in the Winter League. Dave spoke to John Farmery before the meeting regarding how to get people not currently playing in the league to get involved in competitive table tennis, probably from January onwards. It is too late to admit new teams into the league but the possibility of informal inter-club matches involving those with players who do not play in the league yet (e.g. Shiyi Ling, Wigginton & Haxby, University, Millthorpe, U3A, Dunnington, Wilberfoss, York RI) was discussed. Matches could be 2-a-side and best of 3 rather than 5 (although the number of players in teams could be tailored to suit circumstances). Tim suggested that players should be registered with Table Tennis England as Associates (free) so as to have insurance cover. It was hoped that some of the better players might be taken on by Winter League Clubs in 2018/2019 if short of players. The longer term plan was for more Winter teams in 2019/2020. Management Committee supported this initiative.
4. 90th anniversary of The Association
This item to be removed from the agenda.
5. York Closed 2019
- John sent an email to Officers with suggestions. Only David Atkinson replied.
- We still need to appoint a Tournaments Secretary to run Control Desk (or agree another way). Dave N and David A offered to assist although David A will only be "part time". Tim suggested we should have "off-line conversations" re someone to take charge. David suggested we must have something definite by end of 2018.

- John received event sheets from Mick Wilcockson and has created a set of templates. John will be happy to oversee the draw (with help from others).
- Agreed we stick with last year’s programme/timetable.

- Hard-bat events: As per suggestions from JF/DA, we will run the Hard-bat Singles on Saturday afternoon as usual with the Hard-bat Doubles following the Singles if time permits. Hard-bat Doubles to be removed from entry form and take entries on the day and announce estimated start/finish times when known later in the afternoon (note in entry info to this effect).

- Agreed Handicap events on Saturday morning will be one game first to 31.

- Keep name “Over 70s Singles” as this is what is engraved on trophy.

- Richard will contact John regarding entry fees.

- Eligibility will be at the discretion of the Committee.
6. Rationalisation of committees

It was agreed we go along with item in September minutes and put this to the clubs at the AGM 11/09/2018.
Rules: Same as Management Committee so we can discard this Committee. 

Finance: Six members of Management Committee. Discard and transfer responsibility to Management Committee. 

Awards: Six members of Management Committee plus Howard and Marion Broadbent. Usually takes place within Management Committee meeting so could discard and transfer to Management Committee and invite Howard and Marian along to April Management Meeting. 

Competitions and Tournaments and Match: Suggest we keep these as at present as these take weight off Management Committee. 

Selection: Richard Crowther to advise on this.
7. Awards Evening 2019

Richard has booked Hospitals SC (£85). Dianne Crowther, Anne Hood and Jane Cohen will do the catering.
8. Structure of the league

This will be decided at the August 2019 General Meeting when entries are known.
9. Clubs owning team positions in the league
It was agreed that if a club had a place in a division it was up to the club which players were placed in that division.
10. Handicapping for Shepherd/Machell competitions
David reported that there were the usual problems of getting entries in despite pleading at last two GMs. 36 teams have entered. 3 clubs have not entered (University, South Bank, Topspin) so their players were not considered. 20 fixtures in weeks 1 and 3 of 3 week Xmas break; 4 teams will have to play twice, once in week 1 and again in week 3. Handicapping group numbers were reviewed from the May 2018 list along with recent averages for new players and those players who had been promoted / relegated. Same conversion table as trialed in Summer League will be used. Adjustments will be sent to John to update the Master File.

11. Review Grading/Nomination Lists
This will be done by e-mail over the Xmas break.
12. Officers' reports

These were kept to a minimum in view of the lateness of the hour.

12.1 General Secretary (John Farmery)
John sent the following report:

- Table Tennis England membership fees all paid.
- John is coaching at University on Mondays (4-6) this season.
- Table Tennis England has appointed Sport:80 as its technology partner to develop a new online platform which will evolve the way we administer the sport and engage with people participating in table tennis across the country. The new platform, known as the Table Tennis England Membership Platform, will aim to provide members with all the tools they require to manage their online engagement with the sport, beginning with membership registrations and renewals from the 2019/20 season. TT365 will continue until end of this season. The announcement is in respect of the ‘back-of-house’ Table Tennis England membership system and does not affect the League Manager platform run by TT365. Table Tennis England pays for this service in order to keep it free for clubs and leagues and it is subject to a separate agreement.
12.2 Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
Peter Thompson sent the following report:
- Peter has applied to Yorkshire TTA for £50 coaching grant.
13.  Any other business

- Graham Carlton died in October 2018. Graham played in the York League for Groves WMC in the mid-2000s but played most of his table tennis in the Selby League.
- Steve Tindall, a Vice Chairman and former Sponsor had suffered a mini stroke.
- Facebook Page being updated by Dave Quinlan (weekly reports).
- David Atkinson asked about sponsorship: Winter League sponsor is Red Goat Climbing Company. They are based on James Street. Adam Exley runs it. It is £250 for the 2018-2019 season.

- Tony Fairburn has applied to Aviva for a grant of £1000, and will be "Crowdfunding" for donations to support a project named "Attract young people into Table Tennis in York". He would like this fund to be used not only for Wigginton & Haxby members, but for general young player development in the York area.
- Shiyi Ling has applied to Aviva for a grant to develop their club at Copmanthorpe.
- Richard asked for volunteers to help at the York 1-star tournament on 24/11/2018.

14.  Next meetings
York Closed Draw and Management Committee – Friday 25/01/2019 at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)
